The Stock Exchange of Hong Kong Limited takes no responsibility for the contents of this
announcement, makes no representation as to its accuracy or completeness and expressly disclaims
any liability whatsoever for any loss howsoever arising from or in reliance upon the whole or any
part of the contents of this announcement.

This announcement, for which the directors of the Company (the ““Directors™) collectively and
individually accept full responsibility, includes particulars given in compliance with the Rules
Governing the Listing of Securities on the Growth Enterprise Market of the Stock Exchange for the
purpose of giving information with regard to the Companly. The Directors having made all
reasonable enquiries, confirm that, to the best of their knowledge and belief: (1) the information
contained in this announcement is accurate and complete in all material respects and not misleading;
(2) there are no other matters the omission of which would make any statement in this announcement
misleading; and (3) all opinions expressed in this announcement have been arrived at after due and
careful consideration and are founded on bases and assumptions that are fair and reasonable.
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Beijing Beida Jade Bird Universal Sci-Tech Company Limited
(the “Company”)

(a joint stock limited company incorporated in the People’s Republic of China with limited liability)

ANNOUNCEMENT

The Directors wish to clarify certain articles that appeared in various newspapers yesterday and
today in respect of a proposed acquisition of approximately 8.6% share capital of a company listed
in NASDAQ.

The Directors have noted that certain articles (“Articles”) which appeared in various newspapers
yesterday and today stated that the Company is in the process of acquiring approximately 8.6% share
capital or 3 million shares of Sohu.com, a company listed in the Nasdaq Stock Market, Inc. in the
United States (“NASDAQ”), (the “Proposed Acquisition”). The Directors wish to clarify that the
information contained in such Articles in relation to the Proposed Acquisition by the Company is
incorrect. The Proposed Acquisition is a strategic investment of Beijing Beida Jade Bird Limited,
which directly and indirectly holds 11.93% of the issued share capital of the Company.
Accordingly, the Company is not involved in the Proposed Acquisition.

Investors are strongly advised to ignore such Articles when making any investment decision in
relation to the securities of the Company and exercise caution when dealing in the securities of
the Company.

By order of the Board

Xu Zhen Dong
Chairman
Beijing, the PRC, 25" April, 2001

This announcement will appear on the GEM website at the “Latest Company Announcements” page
for 7 days from the day of its posting.



